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May 15, 2025 
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
Re: Overnight roadwork on Highway 15  
 
To support the growing transportation needs in the region, South of Fraser Maintenance and Storage 
Facility (SFMSF) is under development in Surrey. Located at the southeast corner of Fraser Highway and 
Highway 15 (176 Street), the SFMSF will serve as a necessary SkyTrain vehicle storage and maintenance 
facility to support the region’s SkyTrain network.  
 
Starting the week of May 19, 2025, there will be 
overnight roadwork on Highway 15, south of Fraser 
Highway (please see map). The northbound shoulder 
will be widened, and an access road to the site will be 
built.  

Details of work 
• Hours: Monday to Friday, from 6 p.m. to 6 

a.m., to reduce traffic impacts.  
• Lane closure: The northbound right lane of 

Highway 15 will be closed from 9 p.m. to 5:30 
a.m. One lane northbound will remain open. 

• Cyclists and pedestrians: Traffic control will 
be in place to direct people around the work 
zone. 

What to expect 
• There will be an increase in construction vehicles and equipment in this area, including 

excavators, compactors, and hauling trucks, which may temporarily increase noise. 

The contractor will take steps to minimize impacts. The roadwork is expected to be completed by late 
June. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding while we complete this work. We will provide updates 
about the SFMSF, including additional site preparation works planned later this year, as they become 
available. For more information, please email sfmsf@gov.bc.ca. 
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